

September 8, 2021

Eric Herbelin President & Chief Executive Officer Manitoba Public Insurance Box 6300 Winnipeg, MB R3C 4A4

Hon. Jeff Wharton Minister of Crown Services Room 314 Legislative Building 450 Broadway Winnipeg, MB R3C 0V8

Dear Eric Herbelin and Hon. Jeff Wharton:

On behalf of regulated nurses in Manitoba, I am writing to request that all nursing designations (registered nurse (RN), registered psychiatric nurse (RPN), and licensed practical nurse (LPN)) be added to Manitoba Public Insurances' list of guarantors able to provide proof of identity.

Nursing is a regulated profession. As a member of a regulated profession, nurses have passed standardized education programs, criminal record checks and obtained licensure that enables use of the protected titles of registered nurse, registered psychiatric nurse and licensed practical nurse.

The requirements for regulated nurses are equal to professional engineers, accountants, pharmacists, doctors, dentists, social workers and veterinarians, who are listed as guarantors. Regulated nurses are professionals bound by Codes of Ethics, education, and the regulatory practices defined by their colleges and legislation. In fact, the college that governs registered nurses (RNs) is the same one that regulates nurse practitioners, the only nursing group currently listed as eligible guarantors on MPI's Declaration of Guarantor for Proof of Identity form.

Regulated nurses are often the only professionals that marginalized individuals may have access to, to act as guarantors. Obtaining ID can be an important first step in improving the health outcomes of marginalized individuals. Adding the designations of registered nurse, registered psychiatric nurse, and licensed practical nurse as eligible guarantors to your forms will help more

The professional voice of nurses in Manitoba



Manitobans overcome the barrier of finding a guarantor to help prove their identity. In turn, this act of obtaining ID can open many doors for those seeking supports and programs, helping more Manitobans reach their health and wellness goals.

If you would like to discuss this further, please do not hesitate to contact me. I look forward to hearing that the designations of registered nurse, registered psychiatric nurse, and licensed practical nurse will be added as eligible guarantors to your forms.

Sincerely,

Dr. Cheryl Cusack RN PhD Executive Director, ARNM

Changle Cosack

ccusack@arnm.ca

Loreley Fehr RN MN President, ARNM

Lordey Fehr

president@arnm.ca

CC: Katherine Stansfield, CEO, College of Registered Nurses of Manitoba Laura Panetluk, Executive Director, College of Registered Psychiatric Nurses of Manitoba Jennifer Breton, Executive Director, College of Licensed Practical Nurses of Manitoba